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Tribal Warrior Association Inc. empowers disadvantaged Aboriginal and non-indigenous 

people by providing specialised training and mentoring programs leading to employment 

opportunities. 

 

The Clean Slate Without Prejudice is a Routine & Boxing program for kids in Redfern, 

launched by the Redfern local Koori community in partnership with the Police. Local Elders, 

Shane Phillips and local Men’s group chairman Mark Spinks and Mentors joined with Area 

commander Luke Freudenstein to create this unique program. 

From Year 10’s Pastoral Care Visit on 29th August from Inspector Sam Crisafulli (Redfern 

Police) and Eunice Grimes (Head Mentor of Tribal Warrior) we would like to extend an 

invitation to prospective Year 10-12 students who would like to attend the boxing sessions at 

6am at PCYC Redfern on the two Friday mornings during the Term 3 holidays, 29th 

September and 6th October. The students will be escorted by train from Chatswood Station 

under the direction of Mr S Brannan (Head of Student Services) and Miss Alexandra Foord 

(Stage 5 Wellbeing). This cause is also strongly supported by Mr David Blake (Head of Social 

Justice). 

Before attending the session, parents will need to fill out the following registration form found 

at: http://tribalwarrior.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Tribal-Warrior-CSWP-Registration-

Form-2017-4-28.pdf 

http://tribalwarrior.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Tribal-Warrior-CSWP-Registration-Form-2017-4-28.pdf
http://tribalwarrior.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Tribal-Warrior-CSWP-Registration-Form-2017-4-28.pdf


This form must be submitted to Mr Brannan and Miss Foord on the morning of the first session. 

We will leave the College from the front entrance (Anderson Street) at approximately 5.15am 

and make our way to Redfern station and then the PCYC. Eunice Grimes and Inspector 

Crisafulli will meet us at Redfern station to escort us to the premise. 

Students may wish to bring their own gloves and inserts; however, this is not compulsory as 

equipment will be supplied. 

We look forward to increasing our connections with our Indigenous brothers and sisters as 

well as fostering positive relationships through fitness and communication. 

Further information can be obtained from the following website http://tribalwarrior.org/ or from 

Woodchatta edition released on 30th August. 
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